ADJUNCT FACULTY ASSOCIATION  
EXECUTIVE BOARD and REPRESENTATIVE ASSEMBLY  
MEETING MINUTES   
To: All Executive Board and Representative Assembly Members  
From: Rose Tavitian, Secretary  
Subject: Minutes of the Meeting on April 29, 2023.  
Attendance:          S. Stark-Vice President, B. Gregorio-Treasurer, R. Tavitian- Secretary, C. Albano,
K. Bellafiore, D. Cannone, J. De La Lastra, C. DeSanto, D. DeSanto, C. Enright, C. Falconetti, T. Field,
A. Friedman, M. Grossman, P. Guadagnino, A. Hecht, Hellebuyck, E. Mack, B. Nelson, G. Ouellette, P. Pecorino,
 J. Rackovitch , M. Helmer-  Saul, P. Schmidt, P. Sherman, R. Silverman, C. Vinas,  E. Weeks, M. Zartler.    
Absent: S. Krompier-President, K. Bellafiore, R. Erben, R. Femminella.
	 
The meeting was called to order at 8:35 am. 

A motion was made to accept the minutes of January 14, 2023. 1st- P. Guadagnino, 2nd-D. DeSanto. Motion passed unanimously.
1. Secretary Report-R. Tavitian-All correspondence and minutes are up to date and approved minutes are posted on our website-myafaonline.org.       
2. Treasurer Report-B. Gregorio-Our current balances were presented and discussed. Payments to DRs went out. A motion to receive the treasurer reports was made. 1st-A. Hecht, 2nd-P. Pecorino. Motion passed unanimously.  P. Pecorino thanked B. Gregorio for her work and keeping us all informed about the finances. 
3.  CIO Report- R. Erben-C. Enright read the report and discussed the current membership numbers.  Recruitment efforts must continue. 
4. Vice President Report-S. Stark-The Distance Ed training requirements were discussed, and everyone was encouraged to complete the training as soon as possible.  The deadline for NCC 101 training is May 1st.  
5. President Report-S. Krompier’s report was read by S. Stark. There will be a vote to amend our Constitution to keep our representation as is. Every academic department must have a representative to service their members.  There will be a Special General Membership meeting on May 6th to discuss the changes.  Negotiations will begin May 9th and we have been meeting and preparing to “hit the ground running.” President M. Conzatti reported that student applications for the fall semester are up. S. Krompier is serving on the search committee for the Vice President of Community Relations. The NEST fundraiser was a huge success.  
6. Committee Reports
Health and Safety-C. Enright reported-K. Bellafiore-A new reporting system that will track issues and follow up with resolutions will be in place soon.  Email K. Bellafiore and the Physical Plant to report problems.  The phone number for the plant is 572-7677.  Improvements to the lighting is being addressed.  Improvement to the heating and cooling systems are going to be modernized.   
New Membership-C. Enright-No report.  
Grants-S. Stark-No report.One grant submission will be discussed at the Executive Board Meeting.
Scholarship-S. Stark-No report.
Grievances-G. Ouellette-There are no new grievances.Nothing to report.
7.Old Business-None. 
8.New Business-The upcoming General Membership meeting will be on Zoom.  The amendments and new terminology were discussed.  The challenges of past mergers were discussed.  Merged departments will have merged seniority lists.  None.
9.Good of the Order-The next General Membership Meeting will be moved to March 4th, so it doesn’t interfere with Spring Break. B. Gregorio discussed the ERC issue and that the AFA EB voted not to apply for that benefit because we are not eligible.Eligibility to vote was discussed.   
 
Our next RA/EB meeting is August 19pril 29, 2023. 	 

 Motion to Adjourn: 1st- E. WeeksC. DeSanto, 2nd- C. DeSantoC. Vinas. Motion passed unanimously.  
 Meeting Adjourned at 9:30 am.10:05 am. 
  
 Respectfully submitted,   
 Rose Tavitian
 AFA Secretary   
